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Disability and the 
Pandemic 

Created for Wildwood CACFP 2021  

Provides 1 hour Social & Emotional Education 

 

The Corona virus pandemic has disrupted daily life for most people, but it has completely 
upended life for children with autism and other disabilities. Depending on the severity of the 
disability, the pandemic has pushed many parents to their breaking point due to the lack of 
resources or availability of services. 
 
During the pandemic, many children with disabilities have been unable to have one-on-one or 

face-to-face meetings with their teachers, therapists or even doctors. This adjustment can be very 

difficult, challenging, and confusing since children may not understand why there has been a 

change. 

 
Change is difficult for most of us, but the adjustment can be extreme when it involves an autistic or 

disabled child, because they rely heavily on schedules and routines to manage their behavior. When 

very specialized care givers teach special needs children, it is time consuming, it involves repetition 

and a lot of patience. Unless these techniques have been mastered, it might be tough for the 

layman or bystanders to understand why the child does not comprehend the change to their usual 

schedule. 

 
Here are a few suggestions to help children handle the  

disruptions in their schedules.  

1. Talk with children about the pandemic. Even if they 

haven’t asked about it, kids have probably heard someone talk about it. Keep your 

words simple and let children know that Corona is a germ, and we can stop germs by 

washing our hands, not touching our face, and keeping our distance from others. 

Teach children to cough and sneeze into a tissue or a bent elbow. Explain that we 

are staying home, wearing masks, and limiting social interaction to keep everyone 

healthy. Teachers, therapists and doctors are doing the same. 

2.  Re-Create structure and use visuals. Children seek familiarity so attempt to mirror 

what their normal school/therapy schedule would be. Include breaks, lunch, and 

physical activities into their new daily routine. When 

using visuals, place pictures on the schedule showing 

what children will be doing next. Use a timer for 

transitioning into another activity so the child knows 

that something will be changing. 
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3. Seek social outlets. Even though some children with special needs have difficulties 

with social communication and interaction, they are likely troubled by the loss of 

social outlets like school. Face-to-face interactions provide children with 

opportunities to use their developing social skills. Look for ways to virtually connect 

with other children and family members even for short conversations. Regular 

communication (even virtually) may help prevent worsening social anxiety. 

4. Make screen time intentional. Electronics can be a positive tool to connect and 

engage with others. However, too much screen time may lead to inappropriate 

behavior. The key is to be intentional about how much time and what type of 

content children are using on a device. 

5. Optimize treatment opportunities. Speak with medical providers to see what 

services are available and if the child is eligible for virtual visits. Some professionals 

are still seeing patients face-to-face.  

6. Try something new. This is a great time to find an easy recipe to make together, 

even if a child just stirs the ingredients in the bowl. Since we are all limiting outings, 

this extra time at home can provide unexpected learning opportunities for your 

child. 

7. Don’t forget self-care. Plan time for yourself to engage in 

activities that will replenish your energy and motivation, like 

talking with friends, engaging in a favorite activity, or getting 

exercise. Children will pick up on your stress, so remember to 

take care of yourself, and do things that make you feel good. 

 

Rely on your experience. Offer praise for a job well done 

yet correct negative behavior. Give the child a chance to 

re-do negative behavior, and then praise them when it’s 

been corrected. Schedule quiet time for children to 

reduce sensory input and de-stress. Helping a child to feel 

“in control” can help them accept the change of routines. 

Limit the time you spend watching the news, especially 

while your child is present. Adults need to know what’s happening, but too much is tough on  

children. It brings added stress to their lives. Stay positive and be kind to yourself. Remember 

that the most important action is to simply ensure your child feels loved. 
 

 

Social distancing is recommended, but it may be difficult to social distance with an 

autistic or disabled child. More often than not, children with delayed development may need 

assistance with daily activities. The child may not understand why everyone is attempting to 

stay away from them. Communication is mandatory in these instances. Adults should explain in 

a gentle way that these changes have nothing to do with the child and are an attempt to keep 

everyone healthy and free from spreading germs. Use this chance to reinforce frequent hand 
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washing and coughing into the bent elbow. Remind children that all of this is to prevent the 

spread of germs. Let them know that their friends, teachers, and doctors are doing exactly what 

they are doing. This may help children to feel less isolated. 

 
The autistic or disabled child may not have access to certain equipment or resources they 

normally would have at school or the therapist’s office, so it is important to be empathetic to 

their concerns, discomfort or sometimes pain. Reach out to therapists or other families 

struggling with the same situations to ask for ideas or suggestions to help improve movements 

or communications for the child if they are struggling. Instead of focusing on what you don’t 

have, take notice of what you do have. As long as you are helping your child to adjust to the 

circumstances, you are making a difference to find the “new” normal routine for a while. 

 
Many children may regress during this time. This is expected, and it may create additional 

challenges. The uncertainty of the pandemic has caused the families of children with special 

needs to feel concern for their child’s future. Staying positive and calm is the best remedy until 

things return to “normal”. Even though you might not have the exact tools to help your child, 

resiliency is a key. Make do with what you have and plan time for stress relief. Encourage your 

child to draw their feelings on paper, help them dress themselves, attempt to discover a new 

food. Get outside and feel the fresh air, take a walk, and take some deep breathes, together. 

 
This is an unprecedented time, but we must do whatever is necessary to ensure our children 

feel safe. Disabled children might not understand why people are wearing masks. In fact, it 

might scare them because they can’t see anyone’s 

face. Wear a mask around them and let the child 

wear a mask. Show them a mirror so they can see 

how they look. It seems so simple, but 

it’s an easy way to reduce children’s stress. 

Everyone feels added stress during the pandemic, 

but Covid isn’t going away any time soon. It’s best to talk about the situation and help children 

manage their stress in safe ways. 
 

Let go of unreasonable expectations.  

There are going to be mistakes. Let the child re-do whatever needs to be done. The children will 

be happy whether a mistake has been made or not. Stay positive and try not to get frustrated in 

front of the child when progress is slow or tasks need to be repeated. 

 

Parenting or caring for a child with special needs has its challenges on a good day. During a 

pandemic, those challenges are increased substantially. With remote learning and limited 

access to doctors and therapists, a new routine may be required. Change creates stress for 

everyone, but as a caregiver, you don’t have a choice. You need to keep going and find 
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solutions for the best way to teach your child during the pandemic. Tempers are short when 

people are locked into their homes without an opportunity to go see friends or families.  
 

The bottom line, be empathetic, show your child unconditional love, create routines, and 

encourage all children to talk about their feelings. This is new to all of us, so all you can do is 

your best. Seek help from medical professionals, teachers, and therapists. Remember, no one is 

judging you, you know your child best, so do what you feel is right. 

             

 

 

 

 

 

Resources: 
American Psychological Association-Caregivers of Children with Disabilities 

ABC News-Front Line, at Home with Special Needs Children 

Mayo Clinic-Parenting during a Pandemic 

Kids Health-Helping Kids Cope  

CDC-People with Disabilities 

Children’s Health-Support Children with Autism STAT-Life is Difficult.  
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

USDA Nondiscrimination Statement  

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 

regulations and policies, the USDA, Its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in 

or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national 

origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity 

conducted or funded by USDA. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of 

communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, 

etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are 

deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at 

(800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than 

English. To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination 

Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and 

at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information 

requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your 

completed form or letter to USDA by: (1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant 

Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; (2) fax: (202) 

690-7442; or (3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

Wildwood CACFP 303-730-0460 www.wildwoodonline.org 

http://www.wildwoodonline.org/
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When you have completed this course, 

click HERE to take the test. 
(or you can type this address into your browser:) 

https://forms.gle/KcXr6uaqQc9hJGrg8 

 

Please read each field carefully to ensure 

that you receive an accurate certificate. 
 

 

 

Visit us online for more great 

tips and information: 

 
www.wildwoodonline.org 

www.facebook.com/WildwoodCACFP 
Phone: 303-730-0460 

 

Thank you for choosing 
us for your training needs: 

Wildwood CACFP 
...for those who care for children 

12200 E. Briarwood Ave. Suite 175 

Centennial, CO 80112 

https://forms.gle/KcXr6uaqQc9hJGrg8
http://www.wildwoodonline.org/
http://www.facebook.com/WildwoodCACFP

